
December 2, 2008

City Commission, City of Lawrence, Kansas
c/o Ms. Bobbie Walthall, Executive Assistant to the City Manager
Lawrence City Hall
PO Box 708
Lawrence, KS  66044-0708
bjwalthall@ci.lawrence.ks.us

Dear Commissioners:

     As a home owner in the West of K-10 Draft Plan area, I appreciate the opportunity to 
offer comment on the current draft.  I have been actively involved in response to the plan 
since the City Planning Office’s initial invitation to public participation.  My property 
consists of 2.75 acres located in the southeast corner of the plan—actually just to the 
east of K-10.  I was thrilled when six years ago I had the opportunity to buy land in this 
unique little pocket of Lawrence which had maintained a lovely rural character while yet 
not far from town.  The design and building of a home for the property was an intensely 
personal process involving two years.  I attribute the gifts of land and home as gifts from 
God for which I am deeply grateful.

     My concerns with the West of K-10 Draft Plan are as follows:

1) The argument of the neighbors who are leaving and selling their properties is that 
they were “pushed” out by development at their back door.  Therefore, they must 
leave and wish to receive the highest dollar value possible for their properties.  
They have steadily requested that their properties be designated for the highest 
density possible.  By making this request, they are in effect doing to the next 
neighbor what was done to them.  Because of their efforts, their properties along 
E 902 Rd. are now designated as High Density (16 units/acre).  The property 
directly across from me is designated as Low Density (6 units/acre).  If the 
current plan is supported, this means that apartments will eventually fill the 
acreage to the south and west of me.  A particular travesty, I believe, is that the 
acreage of my neighbors, Drs Phil and Marianne Hoffman, would relate directly 
to High Density apartments behind them and Low Density apartments to their 
north side if this plan is enacted.  It is my opinion that this unique more rural-like 
pocket in Lawrence should be allowed to remain just that and that single family 
homes (Very Low Density/1 unit/acre) should be the order of the day.  At the very 
most, Low Density could be indicated where High Density currently is indicated 
along E 902 Rd.  There is plenty of High Density just to the west of K-10 and to 
the south of our neighborhood along Clinton Pkwy.
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2) I continue to be highly concerned about safety issues at the intersection of K-10
            Hwy (east side) & N 1500 Rd with no above grade entry onto K-10 Hwy and no
            funding for this in the foreseeable future.  All the traffic from apartments in our 
           neighborhood would funnel into this intersection.  City planners say that an entry

            created onto Clinton Pkwy would ease the situation and that nothing would be
            approved that was not in keeping with a traffic study.  But mind you, we recently
            suffered three traffic fatalities along the K-10 by-pass within a two week period.

3) As the property owner of the lowest elevation in the indicated area, I am highly 
Concerned about the flow of storm water onto my property if the density of living 
units is dramatically increased above me.  Longtime residents on the higher 
ground indicate that a limestone ledge exists about 7 feet underground and that 
the general soil drainage is poor.  My property already has a drainage way
cutting through it which runs very full when we have ample rain.  In my opinion, 
the city has not thought through storm water issues in proposing significantly 
higher density for the higher ground.    

4) The current Plan Draft will decrease the value of my property and likely increase 
my property taxes.

     I invite you to take a drive out to see us.  Our area is too small to cram in the varied 
density designations currently in the Draft.  Apartments should not be permitted to come 
in across from or next to homes on three to ten acre lots.  Whatever happened to the 
ideas of respect for beauty and for a long-established neighborhood?  This 
neighborhood should continue to be indicated for single family homes.  Let development 
occur to the south and across the highway from us where these designations have 
already been approved.  I believe we will attract more people to our town if we honor 
these values and commit ourselves to a variety of lifestyle options in our town.

Sincerely,

Lee L. Rader
916 N 1452 Rd
Lawrence, KS  66049
LeeLRader@sbcglobal.net
785-840-4799

        

     






